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from any source. FDA will maintain
guidance documents on the format and
content of applications to assist appli
cants in their preparation.
(a) Application form. The applicant
shall submit a completed and signed
application form that contains the fol
lowing:
(1) The name and address of the ap
plicant; the date of the application; the
application number if previously issued
(for example, if the application is a resubmission, an amendment, or a sup
plement); the name of the drug prod
uct, including its established, propri
etary, code, and chemical names; the
dosage form and strength; the route of
administration;
the
identification
numbers of all investigational new
drug applications that are referenced
in the application; the identification
numbers of all drug master files and
other applications under this part that
are referenced in the application; and
the drug product’s proposed indications
for use.
(2) A statement whether the submis
sion is an original submission, a
505(b)(2) application, a resubmission, or
a supplement to an application under
§ 314.70.
(3) A statement whether the appli
cant proposes to market the drug prod
uct as a prescription or an over-thecounter product.
(4) A check-list identifying what en
closures required under this section the
applicant is submitting.
(5) The applicant, or the applicant’s
attorney, agent, or other authorized of
ficial shall sign the application. If the
person signing the application does not
reside or have a place of business with
in the United States, the application is
required to contain the name and ad
dress of, and be countersigned by, an
attorney, agent, or other authorized of
ficial who resides or maintains a place
of business within the United States.
(b) Index. The archival copy of the
application is required to contain a
comprehensive index by volume num
ber and page number to the summary
under paragraph (c) of this section, the
technical sections under paragraph (d)
of this section, and the supporting in
formation under paragraph (f) of this
section.

Subpart B—Applications
§ 314.50 Content and format of an ap
plication.
Applications and supplements to ap
proved applications are required to be
submitted in the form and contain the
information, as appropriate for the par
ticular submission, required under this
section. Three copies of the application
are required: An archival copy, a re
view copy, and a field copy. An applica
tion for a new chemical entity will gen
erally contain an application form, an
index, a summary, five or six technical
sections, case report tabulations of pa
tient data, case report forms, drug
samples, and labeling, including, if ap
plicable, any Medication Guide re
quired under part 208 of this chapter.
Other applications will generally con
tain only some of those items, and in
formation will be limited to that need
ed to support the particular submis
sion. These include an application of
the type described in section 505(b)(2)
of the act, an amendment, and a sup
plement. The application is required to
contain reports of all investigations of
the drug product sponsored by the ap
plicant, and all other information
about the drug pertinent to an evalua
tion of the application that is received
or otherwise obtained by the applicant
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(c) Summary. (1) An application is re
quired to contain a summary of the ap
plication in enough detail that the
reader may gain a good general under
standing of the data and information in
the application, including an under
standing of the quantitative aspects of
the data. The summary is not required
for supplements under § 314.70. Resubmissions of an application should
contain an updated summary, as appro
priate. The summary should discuss all
aspects of the application, and syn
thesize the information into a wellstructured and unified document. The
summary should be written at approxi
mately the level of detail required for
publication in, and meet the editorial
standards generally applied by, ref
ereed scientific and medical journals.
In addition to the agency personnel re
viewing the summary in the context of
their review of the application, FDA
may furnish the summary to FDA advi
sory committee members and agency
officials whose duties require an under
standing of the application. To the ex
tent possible, data in the summary
should be presented in tabular and
graphic forms. FDA has prepared a
guideline under § 10.90(b) that provides
information about how to prepare a
summary. The summary required
under this paragraph may be used by
FDA or the applicant to prepare the
Summary Basis of Approval document
for
public
disclosure
(under
§ 314.430(e)(2)(ii)) when the application
is approved.
(2) The summary is required to con
tain the following information:
(i) The proposed text of the labeling,
including, if applicable, any Medica
tion Guide required under part 208 of
this chapter, for the drug, with annota
tions to the information in the sum
mary and technical sections of the ap
plication that support the inclusion of
each statement in the labeling, and, if
the application is for a prescription
drug, statements describing the rea
sons for omitting a section or sub
section of the labeling format in § 201.57
of this chapter.
(ii) A statement identifying the phar
macologic class of the drug and a dis
cussion of the scientific rationale for
the drug, its intended use, and the po

tential clinical benefits of the drug
product.
(iii) A brief description of the mar
keting history, if any, of the drug out
side the United States, including a list
of the countries in which the drug has
been marketed, a list of any countries
in which the drug has been withdrawn
from marketing for any reason related
to safety or effectiveness, and a list of
countries in which applications for
marketing are pending. The descrip
tion is required to describe both mar
keting by the applicant and, if known,
the marketing history of other persons.
(iv) A summary of the chemistry,
manufacturing, and controls section of
the application.
(v) A summary of the nonclinical
pharmacology and toxicology section
of the application.
(vi) A summary of the human phar
macokinetics and bioavailability sec
tion of the application.
(vii) A summary of the microbiology
section of the application (for anti-in
fective drugs only).
(viii) A summary of the clinical data
section of the application, including
the results of statistical analyses of
the clinical trials.
(ix) A concluding discussion that pre
sents the benefit and risk consider
ations related to the drug, including a
discussion of any proposed additional
studies or surveillance the applicant
intends to conduct postmarketing.
(d) Technical sections. The application
is required to contain the technical
sections described below. Each tech
nical section is required to contain
data and information in sufficient de
tail to permit the agency to make a
knowledgeable judgment about wheth
er to approve the application or wheth
er grounds exist under section 505(d) of
the act to refuse to approve the appli
cation. The required technical sections
are as follows:
(1) Chemistry, manufacturing, and con
trols section. A section describing the
composition, manufacture, and speci
fication of the drug substance and the
drug product, including the following:
(i) Drug substance. A full description
of the drug substance including its
physical and chemical characteristics
and stability; the name and address of
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its manufacturer; the method of syn
thesis (or isolation) and purification of
the drug substance; the process con
trols used during manufacture and
packaging; and the specifications nec
essary to ensure the identity, strength,
quality, and purity of the drug sub
stance and the bioavailability of the
drug products made from the sub
stance, including, for example, tests,
analytical procedures, and acceptance
criteria relating to stability, sterility,
particle size, and crystalline form. The
application may provide additionally
for the use of alternatives to meet any
of these requirements, including alter
native sources, process controls, and
analytical procedures. Reference to the
current edition of the U.S. Pharma
copeia and the National Formulary
may satisfy relevant requirements in
this paragraph.
(ii)(a) Drug product. A list of all com
ponents used in the manufacture of the
drug product (regardless of whether
they appear in the drug product) and a
statement of the composition of the
drug product; the specifications for
each component; the name and address
of each manufacturer of the drug prod
uct; a description of the manufacturing
and packaging procedures and in-proc
ess controls for the drug product; the
specifications necessary to ensure the
identity, strength, quality, purity, po
tency, and bioavailability of the drug
product, including, for example, tests,
analytical procedures, and acceptance
criteria relating to sterility, dissolu
tion rate, container closure systems;
and stability data with proposed expi
ration dating. The application may
provide additionally for the use of al
ternatives to meet any of these re
quirements, including alternative com
ponents, manufacturing and packaging
procedures, in-process controls, and an
alytical procedures. Reference to the
current edition of the U.S. Pharma
copeia and the National Formulary
may satisfy relevant requirements in
this paragraph.
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